

King George Crescent, Rushall, Walsall, West Midlands, WS4 1EG TEL: 01922 721081

Email: postbox@elmwood.walsall.sch.uk Website: www.elmwood.walsall.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr. L. Cross, BA Hons. MSc, NPQH,

Deputy Headteacher: Mrs G Francis, BA Hon, NPQML Assistant Headteacher: Mr M Hawkes, BA Hons, NPQSL

DW/DEC 2nd February 2023

To the Parents/Carers of Pupils in Year 9

Dear Parent/Carer

RE: CURRICULUM TRIP TO KIDZANIA, LONDON ON THURSDAY 9TH FEBRUARY 2023

Your child has the opportunity to go to Kidzania in London where education is blended with entertainment in a 75,000 s.q. ft child-size city. Children can independently choose to visit more than 60 entertaining activities that include a Bank, Hospital, Police Station, Fire Station, Aviation Academy and Theatre. Each activity offers a unique role-play experience where kids learn financial literacy, careers, teamwork, independence and real-life skills. Further information can be obtained by visiting the Kidzania website, https://kidzania.co.uk/

Pupils will be expected to wear school uniform and you will need to ensure that your child arrives at School by 7.50 am as we will need to depart shortly after 8.00 am. It is also important that your child takes any morning medication at home if necessary and any medication that would normally be administered after 2.45 pm will also need to be provided. If your child also suffers with travel sickness; then they are welcome to bring travel sickness tablets with them.

Pupils will be taking part in activities from 11.30 am to 1.30 pm before enjoying a sit down meal ahead of returning back to school. We anticipate arriving back to School at approximately 8.00 pm when you will need to collect your child promptly please. It is therefore important that we have up to date contact information for you as we will contact you closer to the time with an estimated arrival time.

If your child would like to bring a phone/Gameboy/portable DVD player (with headphones) to play with on the journey, then this is allowed. These items will be kept safe during the activity session as they will remain on transport in a secure valet parking area.

The cost of the trip will be paid by School and is considerable so we expect pupils to respect this opportunity; all snacks and meals, including lunch, will also be provided. However, if your child would prefer to bring their own packed lunch then this will be fine but can you please inform the office if this is the case so that we can give the cook the required number of lunches to prepare for on the day.



INVESTORS IN PE⊕PLE™ We invest in people Gold

Team Teach Gold Award

Dyslexia Friendly School Level 1 Award



Healthy Schools



Walsall's Anti-Bullying Charter Mark – Silver Award

2020-2023

Due to Friday 10th February being your child's Funday Friday curriculum to support their communication, leadership and preparation for adulthood, it is essential that they are in attendance for that day.

This trip is a fabulous opportunity for your child which should prove beneficial in helping with future career pathways.

Can you please complete and return the consent form below but if you have any concerns or queries, please do not hesitate to get in touch with me?

Yours faithfully MRD WHITTAKER HEAD OF OUTDOOR LEARNING/TRIP. KIDZANIA LONDON TRIP to go on the above trip on 09/02/23. I give consent for my child I understand that is my responsibility to make sure my child needs to be at School for 7.50 am and be collected at approx. 8.00 pm. (Parent/Carer). Signed:



INVESTORS IN PEOPLE We invest in people Gold



Team Teach Gold Award



2020-2023





Walsall's Anti-Bullying Charter Mark – Silver Award

Dyslexia Friendly School Level 1 Award

Please return to School by Tuesday 7th February 2023.